Board of Trustees Report

Submitted by the

THE SPELMAN STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION 2014-2015

[image: image1.jpg]



Spelman College Board of Trustees

350 Spelman Lane, S.W. 

Atlanta, Georgia 30314-4399

September 27, 2014
Dear Spelman College Board of Trustee members:
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On behalf of the Spelman Student Government Association, I would like to thank you for your support. This administration began the year with great enthusiasm and a passion for positive change within the Spelman community.  In the following pages, we provide you with a glimpse of all of the initiatives that the Student Government has been apart of since August 2014.  
I must say, in the past several months I have had the opportunity to work with some of the college’s best and brightest young women and it has been a pure pleasure.  We have a vision for the institution, and I feel as though within just a couple months we have begun to decrease campus apathy and increase student awareness.   
Our goal for this year is to ensure that students know that Student Government Association is a vehicle for change within Spelman College, and that we are here to serve the student body.  We want students to feel empowered on campus and know that our selfless administration wants each of us to succeed in the best way possible.  
SSGA believes that transparency is essential to the success of this administration.  We have continued to use our Spelman SGA website http://spelmancollegesga.weebly.com to update students on recent SGA happenings as well as social media outlets.  We are proud of the impact we’ve had on the student body thus far, and we expect to continue our success for the remainder of the academic year. 
Sincerely yours for our Spelman, 

Mary Pickard, C’2015
SSGA President
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Spelman Student Government Association

 Fall Board Report
September 2014
I. Exemplifying Sisterhood  
Year of the Eagle—Welcoming the Class of 2018
One of our goals for SGA this academic year, was to ensure that Student Government Association members were recognizable to students, but especially our first year sisters.  It is important to our cabinet that we make ourselves available and welcoming to our students so they understand we are a source of knowledge and change for the institution.  
Over the summer, we published a letter to the Class of 2018, welcoming them into the beautiful sisterhood of Spelman College. During New Student Orientation 2014, SGA was involved in a host of different activities throughout the week.  Our First Year Liaisons were busy over the summer planning for Student Leadership Night, Brother/Sister Exchange, and the annual Olive Branch Ceremony.  Also, SGA held the First Year Class Council informational session in which all first year students are invited to learn more about class council and how to begin serving their sisters.  From our session, 14 applicants applied, and there were 41 additional applicants for E-board and appointed class council positions.   
II. Engagement- Serving our Sisters 
SGA Serves You
Continuing our idea of “Serving and Promoting our Spelman Sisters” SGA decided to interact with our sisters in a new way.  On September 10, 2014 several SGA members served students in the cafeteria during Fried Chicken Wednesday, while other members ate lunch with students to get feedback on their experience thus far.  From this service SGA members gained a better understanding of what our sisters not only want but need from SGA and the institution.  We plan to serve again before the end of the Fall 2014 semester.

Secret Shopper  
Last year, after hearing concerns regarding customer service in the Lower Manley dining facilities, Aramark and the SGA Food Committee recruited Spelman Students to participate as “secret shoppers” in Lower Manley restaurants. Students were provided with dining dollar funds to food purchases and were asked to report back about their experience. These practices provided honest and valid student opinions about the Spelman Dining experience. It was a group consensus that this program was not only popular among students, but also proved to increase customer service within the dining facilities.  

Fresh Fruit Market 
On February 21, 2014 during Market Friday, a station was set up between in Lower Manley. Students were able to use their dining dollars, cash, and credit cards to make fresh fruit purchases.  The Fresh Fruit Market will also be a reoccurring station during Market Friday this academic year.  
III. Leadership Development 
SGA Internships and Committees 
Each year SGA secretaries and administrative positions have the opportunity to have an advisor for their respective positions.  However, this year we saw fit to change the positions title from advisor to interns.  It seemed that by changing the name of the position, students were eager to apply and excited to begin to further their leadership skills with SSGA.  This year we had over 70 applicants for intern and committee members.  With the help of our Elections Commissioner, we then interviewed applicants and members were able to select their inters/committee members.  This position is intended to not only introduce more students to SSGA, but it will hold members accountable for the implementation of their platform initiatives.  
IV. Financial Support
SSGA Sponsored Scholarships
It was imperative that Spelman SGA continues the fall dining scholarship program. The Aramark Semester Meal Plan Scholarship was designed to provide financial assistance to students who represent a financial need and/or students who exemplify academic excellence.  SSGA received 12 applicants, and by collaborating with Aramark Dining Services, we were able to provide 5 fall semester meal plan scholarships. Student Government Association is also working with the Office of Student Life & Engagement as well as the Office of Financial Aid to strengthen eligibility requirements by ensuring that students demonstrate financial need as determined by the Office of Financial Aid.  

V.  Student Involvement

House of Representatives (HOR)

On October 1, 2014 SSGA had our first HOR meeting of the year.  During the 72nd administration, our goal was to maintain the operation of the House of Representatives (HOR) and create more effective communication between the student body and SSGA the attendance policy for HOR meetings was amended to effect organizational funding as well as eligibility for chartering on campus. This year, our Vice President has a clear and wonderful vision for HOR that will make the legislative body even more effective within the Spelman Community.  This year we have over 110 registered student organizations.  
RSOs of the Month
Created by SSGA’s previous Vice President, in an effort to increase RSO representation and participation in the House of Representatives, SSGA created an application for students to nominate their organization for campus recognition through SGA announcements. This year, we shall continue to recognize campus organizations that promote positive change within our school and local community by having an RSO of the Month.  
SAFAC
The SAFAC program was initiated for Spelman College Registered Student Organizations to receive financial support. Under the leadership of our Secretary of Business and Finance, SSGA now grants students monthly access to their SAFAC funds. This new system is useful for organizations to keep track of their funds and utilize to plan activities. Each year, SSGA works with students and the Office of Student Life and Engagement to ease the SAFAC process.  In the September 2014 phase, 16 RSOs applied for SAFAC and 10 organizations received funding.  
     
      Market Friday 
On September 5, 2014 SSGA held our first Market Friday for the academic year.  We had over 10 vendors and several Registered Student Organizations present.  Our goal for this year is to increase vendor participation each Friday and create a systematic way to track vendor participation.   
Transparency and Communication
SSGA continues the tradition of open meetings to all students. All minutes from each meeting are uploaded to the official SSGA website. SSGA also heavily relies on social media outlets such as Twitter and Instagram to inform students about SSGA events and meetings.  Since August our Twitter and Instagram followers have both increased by at least 50 accounts.  
VI. Upcoming Events
a. Breast Cancer Event- October 2014
b. Alcohol Awareness Week- October 2014

c. Food for a Though- Fall 2014

d. SGA Serves You!- Fall 2014
Respectfully,

     Mary Pickard, C’2015
     SSGA President
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